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Christmas Orders
Our Christmas order forms are out!

Pre-order everything you need for the
festive period with us. You have until

Thursday 15th December to place your
order with us. Order on our website at

www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk/

Vanilla Cheesecake with Winters Fruits

Christmas Lunch
Every Sunday and Wednesday
from 4th December until 21st

December Christmas lunch will
be served in the café with all the
trimmings. Available from 12.00
until 2.30. Booking is advisable.

Opening Times
Monday to Saturday 9.00am-5.00pm
Sunday and Bank Holidays 10.00am-

4.00pm
Contact Us

hello@farmshopatcranswick.co.uk
01377 271038

www.farmshopatcranswick.co.uk

Christmas @ The Farm Shop
Our Christmas stock is out and looking

fabulous! Looking for gift ideas for
friends and family members? There’s

something for everyone! When it’s
gone it’s gone!

We’re taking orders for gift
hampers! We can make them
to suit any budget. Pick your
items or leave it to us! Make
this Christmas as hassle free

as you can!
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Quiz Night
Friday 18 November
7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane.

Booking Required. Please contact
HuttonCranswickSRA@outlook.com

or phone Secretary 07942 353818

In the WI Hall

Book your place!
Class may be overbooked so ring Val on 270278
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
EVERY WEEK
Monday Community Choir 7:30-9:00pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact Fiona on 07984 657071 or
www.ywcc.org.uk
Monday Tai Chi 7:00pm-8:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. £5.00 per session. For more information contact Ted on
01482 865353 or 07399 475129
Tuesday Pop In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £2.00 includes tea and biscuits. For more information call Rose on
01377 270220
Tuesday Pregnancy Yoga Classes 6:00-7:00pm (6-week block) at SRA Rotsea Lane. For more information contact
zoeruns@hotmail.co.uk
Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-12:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick. For more information contact Linda on 01430 810002
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane Entrance £2.00 includes coffee or tea and
biscuits
NOVEMBER
Saturday 5 Men’s Breakfast Meeting 9:30am at Cranswick Garden Centre.  All Welcome
Saturday 5 Firework Spectacular 4:30pm at Driffield Showground.
Monday 7& 21 Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick Primary School
Tuesday 8 WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Wednesday 16 Craft Afternoon with Val 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £3.50 per person to inc. refreshments.
Friday 18 Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA Rotsea Lane. Booking Required. Please contact Secretary on 07942 353818
Saturday 19 & Sunday 20 Christmas Show of Paintings and Craftwork 10:00am-4:00pm at St Mary’s Church,
Watton. Free entry. Refreshments available
Sunday 20 Shoebox Sunday 10:45am at St Peter’s Church, Hutton and 10;30am at Methodist Church, Cranswick
Wednesday 23 Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Saturday 26 Christmas Market 10:00am-2:00pm at Foreman’s Garage Showroom. Free entry. Refreshments available

FUTURE DATES
Friday 2 December Bingo Night at Foreman’s Garage Showroom
Saturday 31 December New Year’s Eve Shindig 8:00pm at Foreman’s Garage Showroom. Tickets £25 each includes
carved buffet.  For booking Telephone Janet on 01377 270258 or Melvyn on 01377 270187 (deposit required)
Saturday 28 January 2023 Burn’s Night Celebration in aid of St. Peter’s Church
To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary  please email hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com   or for
handwritten contributions to The Bulletin  contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333

Do you have what it takes to keep a team like this in order? Perhaps you have a vision that will take The Bulletin well into
the future? After 16 years of working with The Bulletin and helping the current team to evolve, I am looking to retire. I think
this valued village publication would benefit from fresh energy to support the team to develop new ideas and encourage
more contributions.
Administration tasks to be covered include: arranging team meetings; setting agendas; compiling meeting notes;
sending out reminders & acknowledging receipt of contributions; supporting other team members as necessary.
If you would like more information or to discuss involvement, please email me on: anvilcorner02@gmail.com
 Thank you, Lynn Hall

1975

2075

mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com
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Wednesday 16 Craft Afternoon with Val 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall Cranswick £3.50 per person to inc. refreshments.

mailto:anvilcorner02@gmail.com
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE,
WATTON AND BESWICK

CONTACT DETAILS
We are understandably receiving quite a lot of enquiries for Christenings and
Weddings, and have therefore set up a new and improved system.  Please use
the following designated email address:
Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com  Telephone or text: 07434 877661

FOR ANY OTHER ENQUIRIES …
Trish Barker (Reader) Tel:  01377 270091, Gwyn Southall (Reader) Tel:  01377 253572
Dr Robin Freeman  (Churchwarden) Tel:  01377 270547 Ruth Pickles ( Churchwarden) Tel: 01377 270474

LOVE IN A SHOEBOX

The Churches in Hutton Cranswick will
once again be collecting shoe-boxes
filled with goodies, organised by the

Jacob’s Well Charity in Beverley. These will go to
children and young people who live in great poverty in
countries of Africa and Eastern Europe.
If you are able to fill a box, we ask that you put a list
of contents on the OUTSIDE of the box and whether
it is suitable for a boy or a girl, with an approximate
age. We ask for a £1 coin to help with transport
costs, also on the OUTSIDE.
This year our cut-off date is Sunday 20 November.
The Churches will each have a service where the
boxes will be collected and blessed before being
forwarded to Jacob’s Well. These are
   Cranswick Methodist Church at 10:30am
   St Peter’s Church at 10:45am

The boxes may also be left at 59 Beech View during
the week 14 to 19
November. If you have any queries please tel 270474

This is a list of possible items that you may want to
include, but you could think of lots more:
Gloves
Hat
Pants
Socks
Soap & Flannel
Toothbrush & Toothpaste
Notepad
Pencil casePencils
Sharpener
Ruler
Felt pens
Magnifier
Playing cards
Ball

6th November   10.45am   Family Service with Baptism of Philip Greenheld with the  Band

13th November  10.45am   Remembrance Day Service with the Choir

               12.00 noon Cranswick Cenotaph Service on the Green

20th November  10.45am    Holy Communion and ShoeBox Service with the Band

               4.00pm     Evensong with the Choir

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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Count the Cost
I like the season of autumn – the cool fresh air and the
beautiful colours of the trees – but it comes with the sacrifice
of daylight as nights draw in and that darkness can consume
my energy. Then again Christmas is coming and streets, houses
and shops start to light up with a wide variety of bright colours
and the darkness is overcome.
November is a very odd month for me. I like the fact that it is
my birthday, but that is saddened by it being close to
Remembrance Day with its tragic reminders of wars past and
present. When I was reflecting on these things my mind settled
on war and the cost of war – the tragic loss of lives and homes,
whole communities destroyed and so much sadness for those
who survive, not to mention the financial cost of this
devastation. As I wondered what the cost of the present war in
Ukraine was, on every level, I googled ‘count the cost’. To my
surprise this bible verse came up from Luke 14:28:
But don’t begin until you count the cost. For who would begin
construction of a building without first calculating the cost to
see if there is enough money to finish it?
It made me wonder how many leaders really count the cost
before entering into a war. If they knew in advance the
sacrifices made by so many, and saw the devastation, would
they really go ahead? After all, what is the point of winning if
the prize is totally broken when you get it?
It will soon be Christmas again and I wondered how many of us
will be buying for Christmas without first counting the cost,
especially this year when the cost of merely living is rising so
fast. Last year a survey by KIS Finance revealed that 57% of
people planned to take out additional credit in order to cover
the costs of Christmas. How many worked out the real cost
with interest I wonder? Now war and Christmas may seem an
odd comparison, but I know through my work as a Community
Money Advice volunteer that debt can bring plenty of misery of
its own. There are of course many unavoidable reasons for
accruing unmanageable debt – loss of job, addiction, illness
and relationship breakdown being the most common – but it
can also be caused by that desire to have just a little more than
we can afford. Advertisements and peer pressure are powerful
influences and that phrase ‘because you are worth it’ is a pet
hate of mine, especially as the product it describes is usually an
unnecessary luxury.
Life is one big balancing act and we all make hundreds of
decisions every day, from what to wear and eat to who we
share our lives with and how we spend our time. Being a
Christian really does help me with many decisions. Firstly Jesus
has many things to say about priorities. He tells us in Matthew
Chapter 6 not to worry about what we wear and what we eat
and drink. While I do think about these things, I try to get them
in perspective. I hate being seduced into spending money on
unnecessary things – money that could do more good if spent
elsewhere. I also hate it when I waste time doing something
that turns out not to be of any use to me or anyone else.
Recently I answered a questionnaire about Christmas for a
glossy magazine and they contacted me to say they we going to
use something I had written. Knowing that I had made many
references to the real meaning of Christmas and church I was
disappointed to find that the quotation they were using was
about cooking Christmas dinner! I bet when the article comes

out there will be no reference at all to what I call ‘real
Christmas’. The bible story of Jesus’s birth and all that
follows is truly life changing for Christians.
If you are worried about the cost of the commercial
Christmas this year maybe you could focus on the real
meaning of ‘Christmas’ because that is so much more
satisfying than the commercial version, and it is free! The
love of God that Jesus came to tell us about is free. The
churches will be celebrating with many special services
and events and they are all free. Family and friendship are
free and you will find them in abundance if you look to
God. We at St Peter’s pray for your hearts to be full of
love because the love from God is both free, and
priceless. I also pray that you will count the cost of all you
do, and spend, this November and with God’s help may
your hearts and lives be full of peace as you prepare for
this exciting time in the Christian calendar.
Louise Sanderson (RPA)

Every Wednesday
10.30 to 12 .00

SRA Hutton Cranswick Sports and
Recreation Club House

mailto:Hcn_chris_wed@outlook.com
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For more information on Village in Bloom
please contact:  Gina Simpson at:

ginasimpson@btinternet.com
or on 01377 270173 or

Heather Teare at: heatherateare@gmail.com  or
on 01377 270187

All offers of help are welcome.

Yorkshire in Bloom Awards – results at last
Hutton Cranswick Village in Bloom was awarded a Gold
Medal in the Large Village Category of the Royal
Horticultural Society Yorkshire in Bloom competition. The
Award Ceremony took place on Thursday 6th October at a

new venue – the Riley-Smith Hall in Tadcaster.
The judges were particularly complimentary about our
efforts to move more towards perennial plantings and
removing small containers to improve maintenance and
reduce the need for constant watering.
As an objective for the future, the judges suggested
creating a series of bee corridors throughout the village
using bee haven plants in all the plantings in the village

and to involve the whole village – young and old. Watch
this space.
Also, James White Butchers entered in the Small Business
Category and received a Silver Gilt Medal. James has been
entering the competition for a number of years and has
always maintained a high standard.
The Gold Medal is welcome as it signifies that the village
is still able to maintain a high standard in spite of Covid
lockdowns, high temperatures and drought.

Volunteer treasurer
The current Village in Bloom Treasurer, Sue Jackson, will
be giving up the role at the end of the financial year and
we are, therefore, looking for a volunteer to take on this
role. Ideally, it would be someone who is already on the
In Bloom team, but it could also be someone who wishes
to join us as a volunteer gardener. Support and induction
training will be given to the new Treasurer. If you are
interested and able to spare the time please get in touch
with Gina Simpson or Heather Teare who can put you in
touch with Sue.

Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising, The Bulletin is produced and delivered monthly
by our team of volunteers. If you need help with : Advertising – Margaret on 07919 444155, Deliveries –
Gary on 07795 202559;  Diary Dates and handwritten items – Sue M on 275333; Design and graphics for

your item – Richard on the email below.
If you would like to send an item for publication please email this to the address at the bottom of this notice,
where it will be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard who will do their best to acknowledge receipt

within 2–3 days.
Guidelines for Contributors and details of Advertising Costs can be found on the village website:

www.huttoncranswick.com
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by the 16th of the month, otherwise we cannot

guarantee inclusion.
Please note we have a new email address: hutton.cranswick.bulletin.2020@gmail.com

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com


9

FROM OUR SCHOOL
Narratives by Year 6 Pupils

The Piano
On a cold, stormy night, when closing the dark misty curtains, Alfred noticed an extra gravestone outside. Walk-
ing towards the ancient but glossy lamp, he slid to left where there was a gloomy, grand and rich Piano. Magnifi-
cently sitting down on the reflected seat his fingers danced across the piano keys. Staring into space, Alfred’s
hollow eyes were a story to tell and see.

In his living room seemed to be the piano on the lamp but there was more to be seen. Seeking carefully, Alfred
tried to find his spot of focus until instantaneously a graceful feeling tingled on his wrinkly fingers.
Looking to the left was a shadow of Alfred’s wife. Now playing the Piano along side Alfred before she faded away
Alfred’s wife snook in a kiss which faded away gradually.

Still playing the rich, raven instrument, his back (as straight as an arrow) creaked as it did all of those years ago
when he served his country. Standing fiercely with their backs against the wall Alfred was petrified to leave his
shield, which was a crumbling, mossy wall. Charging into battle, anxiety overcame Alfred. Flying backwards, like
something hit him hard, Alfred’s friend crashed to the floor leaving Alfred speechless. He held on to him with a
heavy heart and sobbed as his best friend took his last breath.
By Theo

The Piano
One late evening, in a dark, gloomy room sat Alfred (an elderly man). He was sat next to a glossy, black reflective
grand piano and he was playing a graceful tune with no mistake. Outside was cold and rainy but Alfred felt warm
and occupied, he also kept carefully gliding his fingers across the piano keys. Looking at his hollow eyes stories
were told his wrinkles shrivelled up every minute.

Alfred couldn’t take his eyes off the dazzling rain racing down the old crooked windows. Eventually, as he played,
he felt more memories fly around him, you would have thought tears would have rolled down his cheeks at this
moment, but no he stayed strong and smiled. Now Alfred seemed to be an emotionless man but no, he was a very
happy, sweet man to be around. Minutes later the tune ends with a slow ending.

After some time, Florence slowly faded into the room next to Alfred, Florence joined in they let their fingers
fidget across the keys. Minutes later Florence kissed him goodbye and faded back. Alfred kept on playing.

A new memory from years ago suddenly invaded his mind. The sound of screaming men and gunfire flooded his
senses. A tear slowly ran down his cheek. Guilt ridden, he remembered the feeling of holding his lifeless friend in
his arms as his life ebbed away from him.

Eventually one of his oldest memories flooded him, it was a time when he was a boy and he got a gift and when he
opened it and it was a shiny new wooden horse that he played with day and night. As the memory ended his grand-
son came in on the same wooden horse as the memory, he placed it down and played the piano and pressed the
last key, Alfred and his grandson smiled happily at each other.
By Holly

mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
mailto:ginasimpson@btinternet.com
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church

Lay Pastor John Gleaves
07553 226811

MethodistPastorjohn@gmail.com

Star Trek fans will be familiar with the phrase “beam me up Scottie” - when Captain Kirk would be transported back to the
safety of his space ship and often just at the very last second. Our lives at the moment might feel like we want to be
transported to somewhere safer. What with a new prime minister, a change of monarch, fears about the cost of living
crisis, covid on the rise again, the war in Ukraine and Putin threatening to use nuclear weapons, the world is a very
different place from the one we knew just a year ago.

It’s amazing to think that the words “do not be afraid “ occur 365 times in the Bible, once for each day of the year!
Whatever we feel about the present situation we can all pray for the future.

Putting our trust in God is not always easy, especially when we default to being self-reliant because that’s what is familiar
to us. It’s at times like this that trusting God is an act of our will.

There’s a fabulous song by Bethel music called “Raise a Hallelujah” (which you can find on YouTube) which says in the
chorus:

“I’m going to sing in the middle of the storm,
up from the ashes hope will arrive,
death is defeated the king is alive”

Whatever our thoughts or feelings on God, he is waiting to welcome us with open arms, no matter what we feel about
ourselves or our present situation.

Dear God

When the storms of life are raging and we are losing hope, help us to put our trust in you.  Surround us with your love and
may we feel your peace that passes all understanding.

In Jesus name Amen.
Pastor John

KINGS MILL SPECIAL SCHOOL CHRISTMAS FAYRE

Hi all, I'm on the committee for my sons special school, Kingsmlll
special school in Driffield. We are currently organising our
Christmas fair to be held on Friday 25 November at 1.00 pm,

We are on the lookout  please for any kinds of bottles, sweets,
chocolates, biscuits for our tombola, or any other items you may
think are suitable., Also good quality toys to sell on our toy stall.

We would also be grateful to any businesses that are willing to
donate a raffle prize.

So if you think you can donate anything, please get in touch with
me on 07770 396685.   Donations of any kind would be much
appreciated, thank you to everyone who has donated in the past,
we always raise fantastic amounts for our fabulous school, many
thanks.   Jill
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NEW YEAR’S EVE
SHINDIG 2022/23

AT
FOREMAN’S GARAGE SHOWROOM

SATURDAY 31ST DECEMBER

8pm till late

PARTY SONGS PLAYED FROM
THROUGHOUT THE DECADES

SILENT DISCO FROM MIDNIGHT ONWARDS
INCLUDES CARVED BUFFET

TICKETS £25 EACH
Proceed towards the next

Hutton Cranswick Village Show
Bar available

Bookings via Janet (270258) or Melvyn (270187)
Deposit of £10 to be paid when booking

(Similar set up to Halloween in 2021)
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council, held on the 28th September, 2022.

The meeting was held at the WI Hall, Main Street, Cranswick and commenced at 7.00 pm.
Present: Councillors: Alderton, Ingham, Kelly, Holtby, Poolford, Richardson (in the

Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan, Teare. Ward Councillor: Evison. Two Parishioners. Five representatives from the
National Grid Projects Community Relations Team. The Clerk recorded the minutes

A minute’s silence was observed as a mark of respect for Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.

Councillors enjoyed biscuits, sent by the scouts, as a thank you for all the Parish Council did for the village.
22/200 Apologies: Councillors: Lock, Thompson, Wilkinson. Ward Councillors: Dewhirst, Owen.

22/201 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests: –
Cllr Ingham Item 10(a) Minute 22/209(a) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member.
Cllr Mrs Simpson - Items 10(a)(b) Minute 22/209(a)(b) – Non-pecuniary – In-Bloom Member/SRA Committee.

22/202 Minutes – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 27th July, 2022 be approved and signed
as a correct record (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).

22/203 SEGL2 – A planning application to construct a new high voltage cable from Peterhead in Aberdeenshire to Drax in North
Yorkshire had been submitted by the National Grid. After travelling under the sea from Peterhead, the cable would come ashore
at Wilsthorpe. The cable would then run underground onshore to Drax. The route of the cable was planned to cross the A164
close to the crossroads at Hutton Balk. The Projects Community Relations Team gave a brief outline of the works and how it
could impact on the village. A detailed programme would only be known when a construction contractor had been appointed. A
Community Benefit Fund would be available. A further briefing was to be arranged.
The Chairman thanked the team for their attendance at the meeting.

22/204 Public Participation – A resident requested that the Parish Council approach East Riding of Yorkshire Council to propose
that a 30-mph speed limit was implemented on Burnbutts Lane, from the junction of Beverley Road (A164) to a small distance
after The Bungalow. Cllr Evison agreed to investigate the matter.

22/205 Financial Monitoring – (a) The bank statements and bank reconciliation (£64,571.84) as at month 5 was noted. (b) The
monitoring report, payments, receipts, variances and bank statements and bank reconciliation (£60,200.97) as at month 6 were
noted. The bank statement and bank reconciliation were verified and signed by Cllr Teare, being a member other than the
Chairman and cheque signatory. (c) the Clerk had provided financial information to use as a basis for formulating the next 3-year
budget. Draft budgets would be presented to the next meeting. (d) a claim of £1,936.71 to recover VAT incurred for the period
01/04/2022 to 30/09/2022 was noted.

22/206 Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR) for the year ending 31st March, 2022 – The external auditor had
certified the Annual Return. Based on the review of Sections 1 and 2, the opinion of the auditor was that the information was in
accordance with Proper Practices and no other matters had come to the auditor’s attention giving cause for concern that
relevant legislation and regulatory requirements had not been met. A provisional timetable for the 2022-23 AGAR was noted.
Notice of audited accounts was published.

22/207 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:
(a) 21/03386/OUT: Outline - Residential development (access to be considered) at 51 Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding
of Yorkshire, YO25 9QX – Outline Planning Permission – Approved – 24 Conditions.

(b) 22/00460/PLF: Erection of a detached dwelling and double garage, following demolition of existing workshop (AMENDED
DESCRIPTION AND PLANS) at 18 Orchard Lane, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PZ – Full Planning Permission –
Permission Refused.

(c) 22/02418/TCA HUTTON CONSERVATION AREA - Remove 1 no. Beech tree (T1) due to its inappropriate position for the
potential size of the tree; Crown reduce 1 no. Cherry tree (T2) by 4 metres; Side-reduce 1 no. Norway Maple tree (T3) on the
west side by 4-5 metres, due to the canopy overhanging the garden and blocking out light at 4 The Orchards, Hutton, East Riding
of Yorkshire, YO25 9PB – Tree Works in Conservation Areas - No Objections.

22/208 Planning Applications:
(a) 22/02836/TCA: CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Crown lift 1 No. Lime Tree (T1), crown lift to 5 meters - Fell 1 no. Larch
tree (T2), tree is 10 meters tall growing around 7 meters from the property to be removed - Fell 1 no. Larch tree (T3), tree is
approximately 20 meters tall and growing 7 meters from the house to be removed - Fell 1 no. Scotts Pine (T4), tree is
approximately 20 meters tall and growing around 9 meters from the house to be removed - Fell 1 no. Norway Spruce Tree (T5)
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tree is approximately 22 meters tall growing around 9 meters from the property to be removed - Crown reduction 1 no. Silver
Birch Tree (T6), tree previously pollarded at 6 - 7 meters and is now currently at 16 - 18 meters tall, so is to be pollarded back to
previous point - Crown reduction 1 no. Poplar Tree (T7), tree previously pollarded at 6 - 7 meters and is now currently at 16 - 18
meters tall, so is to be pollarded back to previous point - Crown reduction 1 no. Oak Tree (T8), tree previously pollarded at 6 - 7
meters and is now currently at 16 - 18 meters tall, so is to be pollarded back to previous point - Crown reduction 1 no. Willow
Tree (T9), tree previously pollarded at 6 - 7 meters and is now currently at 16 - 18 meters tall, so is to be pollarded back to
previous point - Fell 1 no. Leylandii Tree (T10) tree is approximately 20 meters in height and around 6 meters from the property,
to be removed at Greenlands, The Green, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QU -Tree Works in Conservation
Areas – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder)

(b) 22/02460/STPLF: Installation and operation of approximately 49.9MW renewable energy generating station, comprising
ground-mounted photovoltaic solar arrays with Primary Substation and control building compound, inverter stations, cabling,
security measures, access gates, site access, internal tracks and other ancillary infrastructure at lands accessing onto and directly
East of the A164 Beverley Road, Driffield at Land South East of Poundsworth, Beverley Road, Driffield, East Riding of Yorkshire –
Strategic - Full Planning Permission – Resolved – Not to object to the application, but had a concern over the loss of a significant
area of high grade agricultural land for the period of the project (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Richardson).

(c) 22/02969/TCA: CRANSWICK CONSERVATION AREA - Remove 2 no. Holly trees (1), 2 no. Lilac trees (2 & 3), 1 no. Fir/Pine tree
(4) and 1 no. Tree of Heaven as they are poor specimens, of low amenity value and cause excessive shading at 85 Main Street,
Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QN - Tree Works in Conservation Areas – Resolved – Not to object to the
application (proposed Cllr Alderton/seconded Cllr Richardson).

22/209 Representatives reports: -
(a) In Bloom – Four members would attend the Yorkshire in Bloom Awards Ceremony on the 6th October, 2022. A group meeting
was held on the 13th September, 2022. It had been necessary for some of the areas of responsibility to be re-allocated due to
changes in availability of some of the volunteers, a couple of areas had still to be allocated. The sink at the entrance to Willow
Court and the large metal planter at the junction of Laburnum Avenue/Beech View had become reductant and were to be
removed.
Thanks go to volunteers from Hymers College, as part of the National Citizen Service project, for making considerable
improvements to the look at the Station by; dismantling 3 worn out wooden barrels, cutting back greenery, re-painting all the
black wooden trellis fencing at the back of both platforms, and generally clearing any weedy areas. Northern Railway has
provided a grant for work at the Station. It was planned to purchase blue slate chippings for improving ground cover, provide a
new large container for the area where the barrels had been removed, and fund re-planting/maintenance where needed.
Northern Railway was to organise the management of the trees and overgrown vegetation on the car park side of the Station.
(b) SRA – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported that the SRA Committee was to give priority to determine design of the new build
improvements; fund raising and services to the village. The financial position was sound. Repairs to a leak in the kitchen area and
replacement of three doors had been undertaken.
(c) Pond – Resolved to arrange for the pond to be tidied, weed cleared and the removal of a dead branch from the tree on the
island (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder). It was decided not to accept an offer of iris plants.

22/210 Garden Allotments – It was noted £270.00 rent had been received to date. There was one vacant plot.

22/211 Gatehouse Lake – It was noted the Angling Club had refurbished 6 fishing pegs and cleared an area in the car park for an
additional storage container.

22/212 Plant a Tree on The Green – the Council had received a request to plant a tree on the Green as a memorial. There was
differing views expressed, some Councillors not wanting to create a precedent and to continue to preserve The Green and to
manage the trees in line with the recent arboriculturist safety report, whilst others had empathy for such requests. It was
suggested a policy be drawn up to help consider similar future requests. It was Resolved (by the Chairman’s casting vote) to
accept the request to plant the tree, but as a replacement tree only. It was not accepted to allow a plaque to be put with the
tree (proposed Cllr Mrs Simpson/seconded Cllr Richardson).

22/213 Queens Canopy Woodland Area at the SRA – Cllr Teare reported that the Humber Forest Project Officer had drafted a
grant application and landowner agreement which would fund and manage the planting and maintaining of the trees to create
the woodland project at the SRA. Humber Forest was awaiting a decision from Humber Archaeology and Ecology in order to
finalise the documentation. It was Resolved to accept the way forward proposed by Humber Forest (proposed Cllr
Alderton/seconded Cllr Swan).

22/214 Insurance Policy – Resolved to accept the three-year Long-Term Undertaking with Aviva Insurance, as recommended by
BHIB Councils Insurance (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

22/215 Works at Bethell's Bridge, Hempholme – Between November 2022 and the Summer of 2023, the Environment Agency
plans to undertake construction work which consists of replacing the existing bridge over Rotsea Drain, and strengthening the
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banks of the drain, both upstream and downstream of the bridge. This would stabilise the drain, preventing it from collapsing
and so protecting the adjacent River Hull from damage. The works would require some major pieces of machinery being
delivered to site – including a sheet-piling rig, in addition to the delivery of pre-cast concrete units and sheet piles that would
also be transported via low-loader into the construction area.
The swing bridge at Bethell’s Bridge which crosses The River Hull had a 7.5T weight limit, therefore all major machinery and
materials delivery had to come in from the West. The proposed access route into the construction site was from the A164, along
Hutton Balk, Church Street, Howl Lane and Rotsea Lane.
There would be an increase in traffic and larger vehicles passing through Hutton. The Environment Agency had confirmed all
appropriate measures would be in place to ensure that any impacts are minimised, including the provision of a road sweeper, in
case the condition of the roads worsen through the village.

22/216 Smaller Authorities' Audit Appointments (SAAA) – Resolved to remain in the central procurement and appointment
scheme for the appointment of an external auditor for the period 2022-23 until 2026-27 (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr
Alderton).

22/217 Refurbishment of 20 mph Signs – Resolved to provide the East Riding of Yorkshire Council highways engineers with six
new 20 mph signs designed by the schoolchildren (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Swan).

22/218 Dog fouling at the SRA – The Council had received complaints from users of the SRA about dog fouling on the field. It
was suggested that restrictions on exercising dogs on the sports field should be considered. Cllr Mrs Simpson agreed to raise the
matter with the SRA Committee

22/219 Skate Park at the SRA – A request for a skate park to be created at the SRA had been received by the Council. It was
Resolved that the idea was considered not viable and a high safety risk (proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Sibley-Calder). Cllr
Mrs Simpson agreed to raise the matter with the SRA Committee.

22/220 Play Area – The weekly inspection log was noted. The repairs identified in the annual inspection report had been
completed. A resident had suggested introducing a walking fitness trainer at the play area. It was Resolved it was not
appropriate for adult fitness equipment at the children’s play area (proposed Cllr Sibley-Calder/seconded Cllr Ingham).
Cllr Mrs Simpson had explored the cost of outdoor fitness equipment and would seek the views of the SRA Committee.

22/221 Payments, August, 2022 - £1,469.37

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).
22/222 Payments, September, 2022 - £4,225.56

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Ingham).

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3828 Time Assured Limited Annual service of St. Peter's Church clock 145.00 29.00 174.00

3829 Opus Energy
Pond - Electricity standing charge period 07/07/2022 to
06/8/2022 17.69 0.88 18.57

3830 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Allotments - cutting down grown up areas (22/175) 175.00 35.00 210.00

3831 Hutton Cranswick WI Replacement of cheque 3783 - lost in transit by the Post Office 12.00 12.00

3832 S. Sanderson Clerk salary 414.80 414.80

3833 P.A. Watson
Centenary Wood: remake and install damaged information
board 195.00 195.00

3834 P.A. Watson
Centenary Wood (a) repair entrance gate (b)repair information
board (22/149). Bus shelter replace laminated glass (22/149). 445.00 445.00

Total 1404.49 64.88 1469.37

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3835 Hutton Cranswick WI Hire of Hall 14.00 14.00

3836 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Greens 01/08/ 2022 173.00 34.60 207.60

3837 Opus Energy
Pond - Electricity standing charge period 07/08/2022 to
06/09/2022 17.69 0.88 18.57

3838 S.J. Danby Ltd Play area - repairs (22/159) 2300.00 460.00 2760.00

3839 Dee Atkinson & Harrison Fee for negotiating rent review 370.00 74.00 444.00

3840 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 415.00 415.00

3841 HMRC PAYE/NIC Liability - 06/07/2022 - 05/10/2022 291.80 291.80

3842 Gwyneth Southall Two books of condolence 19.15 3.83 22.98

3843 Autela Payroll Services Limited Payroll process 01/07/2022 - 30/09/2022 43.01 8.60 51.61

Total 3643.65 581.91 4225.56
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22/223 Additional payments received after the publication of the agenda: –

Resolved – To approve the payments, as presented (proposed Cllr Swan/seconded Cllr Poolford).

22/224 Community Safety – Cllr Sibley-Calder reported the defibrillator at the SRA had been recalled by the manufacturer to
rectify a software fault. The unit would probably require a replacement battery.

The Clerk was to explore with East Riding of Yorkshire Council ways to make street lighting more cost effective.

22/225 Correspondence – The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Association (ERNLLCA) - Training Events Programme August, 2022 -

March, 2023.
(b) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – August, 2022.
(c) National Association of Local Councils (NALC) - Civility and Respect Newsletter 4 and Dignity at Work Policy – Resolved

to adopt the Dignity at Work Policy proposed by NALC (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Poolford).
(d) ERNLLCA Annual General Meeting, 22nd September, 2022.
(e) NALC Empowering Communities one-day hybrid event 7th November, 2022.
(f) ERNLLCA - Newsletter, August, 2022.
(g) 2021-22 Annual Report of the Joint Local Access Forum.
(h) Police - Driffield and Rural Ward and East Wolds and Coastal Ward Update – September, 2022.
(i) Dogger Bank South Offshore Wind Farms - Introductory Consultation.
(j) Notice re road closure - Hobman Lane, Hutton Cranswick - 10 days – 25th October, 2022 until 3rd November, 2022 - road

and footway improvements.
(k) Letter from a resident regarding a lime tree on The Green – the concern from the resident was noted. The resident

would be informed a maintenance programme was in place for the trees on The Green.
(l) ERNLLCA - Council meetings and notice periods during the period of national mourning.
(m) ERNLLCA – Information on the national period of mourning and the Queen’s State Funeral.
(n) Agenda for the Meeting of the Joint Local Access Forum 21st September, 2022.
(o) Beverley and North Holderness Internal Drainage Board - Notice of conclusion of audit re the Annual Governance and

Accountability Return for the year ended 31st March, 2022.
(p) Update from GOV.UK for: £110m fund to level up rural communities.
(q) Update on the preparation of new design guidance in the East Riding from East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Director of

Planning and Development Management.
(r) ERNLLCA: Events, webinars and surveys: Meet the Commissioner: ACAS webinars: Dementia Friendly communities

survey.
(s) ERNLLCA Planning training.

22/226 Next Meeting – 26th October, 2022, at the W.I. Hall, Cranswick commencing at 7.00 pm.

22/227 Exclusion of press and public to resolve that due to the confidential nature of the business to
be transacted, the press and the public are excluded from the remainder of the meeting
(Section 1(2) Public Bodies Admissions to Meetings Act 1960) – Resolved – That the public were
invited to leave the meeting (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Alderton).

22/228 Review of the agricultural holdings’ tenancies – The outcome of the negotiation regarding the Corpslanding allotment
was noted.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.50 pm.

Cheque
No Name Details Net of Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3844 Business Stream Village Pond - water charge: 17/06/2022 - 16/09/2022 297.82 297.82

3845 Business Stream Garden allotments - water charge: 17/06/2022 -16/09/2022 132.26 132.26

Total 430.08 430.08

Dog Poo left on The Green
Reports from the Council’s grass cutting team show that there is

a lot of DOG POO BEING LEFT ON THE GREEN.
The Green is a widely used community facility.

PLEASE CLEAN UP AFTER YOUR DOG
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 There are plans to plant a 400 tree
woodland at the Sports and Recreation
Area in Hutton. This is being organised by
the Parish Council with the Humber
Forest.

 The Conservation Volunteers will be
taking the lead on the planting. As soon as
agreements are in place then planting
dates will be publicised and you will be
able to volunteer to assist in the planting
and maintenance of the new woodland
area.

ShelterBox is a book club with a difference. For £10 a month members
receive a book every 6 weeks and can join  discussions and Q&A sessions
with the authors on line via Zoom. The difference from your usual book club
or group is that all profits go to help people displaced by disasters or war by
giving them shelter and the basic means to survive.
ShelterBox says,
'When people are plunged into crisis, normality is suspended. Good quality
shelter can cut through the chaos. We provide families devastated by disaster with safe shelter and the tools to rebuild
their homes, their communities and their lives.'
We are holding some fund raising events for ShelterBox in the coming months and hope that you will come along and
support us.

On Tuesday 4 October there was a coffee morning at the Bowls Club, with Taylor’s Rich Italian freshly brewed coffee,
home-made cake and a raffle. Although not well attended, we raised over £40 for Shelterbox.

On Friday 2 December it's Bingo night at Foreman's with refreshments,
prizes and a raffle. We hope to raise lots of money to help those who
have lost everything. With support from ShelterBox we will show you
what your fundraising can provide into disaster areas. So come along
and see what it's all about.

You might want to join the book club and start receiving interesting and
thought provoking books from all over the world, books you might never
otherwise hear about; or just learn more about what ShelterBox does and
help to fund raise.
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I am currently undertaking the Duke of Edinburgh Award
and as a part of the Bronze section, I must do an expedi-
tion. The journey will be over 2 days and 1 night of camp-
ing; another set of criteria is that I must be out for 6 hours
each day walking as well as doing our group project.
Sounds like a lot...well, it is but it's great fun (and hard
work!) I am doing my DofE through Scouts so I’m with my
fellow Explorers and my leaders will be assessing us. In
September, we completed our practice expedition, walk-
ing 32k and learned how to navigate the countryside. This
was in the Howardian Hills, brilliant scenery with plenty of
hill hikes. We cannot use the same route as before, so we
need to continue planning our new route for the qualify-
ing. We as a team planned the training weekend hikes
and are again for the qualifying.

On the first day of the practice expedition, we started on
the Saturday at Gilling and headed towards Fryton. We
came across a farm which had suffered from poachers kill-
ing some of their livestock. The farmer told us his story
and asked us to be aware of a shady black pickup truck as
that was the vehicle the poachers were using around that
farmland. After that somewhat odd encounter (hadn’t
planned for that!), we continued heading east into the
forest. Many jokes amongst the group were made about a
black pickup truck and Fryton; but at the same time we
were aware of how serious a matter poaching is. We
crossed the main road coming from Slingsby and entered
a sheep field where we could finally see Castle Howard at
a distance. We were so relieved! After navigating another
forest and multiple fields, we manged to get to the camp-
site at Coneysthorpe safely.

At the campsite, one
of the group had of-
fered to cook tea for
us all. It was rather
nice, a simple tomato
pasta dish. We were
surrounded by lovely
fields and a beautiful
night sky, but it was
freezing at night and
water somehow man-
aged to get into our
tent. Some of our stuff
was damp by the time
we woke up and we
had to get up early so
we could take down
the tents, cook our
own breakfasts and get a move on for our second
day’s route.

Sunday morning, after we had cleared everything,
loaded up our back packs again (yes, we carry every-
thing) and left only footprints, we set off from Co-
neysthorpe and headed to Welburn. To me, seeing
this village sign felt like home (those of you who my
family will get this!) Along the way we saw the Site
of Temple Venus, Temple of Four Winds, Pyramid
on St Anne’s Hill and crossed the New River Bridge.
We then went through the villages Bulmer, Foston,
Thornton-le-Clay and finally our destination Sheriff
Hutton. On the way to Sheriff Hutton, we met an-
other farmer, but this time she just showed the way
we needed to go. Not lost, though, promise... some
of us got confused as to which direction to go and
managed to end up at a ditch. Me and two others
decided to go back and head the other way but the
other three of the group decided to throw our bags
at the other end of the ditch and jump it. We met
up together and carried on. One of our leaders
found us and walked with us on the final small leg
we had to do. We finished at Sheriff Hutton’s church
all tired and aching. My dad took me and my friend
Will to McDonalds on the way back home. It tasted
amazing!
This training weekend was a success overall and I
guess the ‘real’ expedition isn't as daunting now.
Need to cut some of the weight from my backpack
though, mine seemed heavier than the rest (even
after Dad had sawn the end of my toothbrush off!).

BUILD UP TO THE DUKE OF EDINBURGH BRONZE AWARD - by Jack Jones
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Oh What A Night!

Our 11th Anniversary Concert, at Foreman’s Garage on
Saturday 15 th October was an absolute resounding success!
100 people attended who were entertained by our choir and
by the wonderful Dawn Farrell who had everyone up and
dancing.   So much hard work goes into these events by so
many people, from preparing the food, to running the bar,
decorating the showroom, making the cake, serving the
food, providing sound equipment etc. etc. etc. And, as a
choir we have many people to thank, especially Janet
Foreman for providing the showroom in which to host this
event. This really is a community choir in so many ways.

Over the last 11 years, Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir
has raised in excess of £18k for local worthwhile causes. This
year’s beneficiary was the SRA, an organisation that plays a
big part in many people’s lives here in Hutton Cranswick and
I am delighted to announce that on the night we raised
£1395.66 – this figure does not include any monies raised
for from the silent auction! If you are not yet aware, Eleanor
Tomlinson, the creator of fabulous Jubilee Ma’malade
picture that found worldwide fame, donated a signed print
of the picture. It was deemed too valuable to include in the
raffle so a week long silent auction began on Saturday 15th
October and concluded on Saturday 22ⁿd October at 19:30.

The choir is, as the title says, a community of like-minded
people who want to have fun, do their best, without taking
themselves too seriously and help others at the same time.
Plus, it’s good for you. What better way to spend a Monday
evening and make new friends? Immediately after the
anniversary concert is a great time to join. The pressure is
off, we are able to have a couple of weeks breather, learn a
few more new songs and then begin the run up to Christmas.
So, why not give it a try? We are always happy to welcome
new members. You can contact Fiona on 07984 657071 or
come along to the SRA on a Monday evening from 7.30-9.00
pm. We would love to see you there.

In harmony

Haz &Fiona

You can also read more about this event by turning to page
26 - Ed

The Silent Auction

Dawn Farrell
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It is time to ….
….. PLAY INDOOR SHORT

MAT BOWLS!!
New members always welcome; See

website for more information
https://huttoncranswick.com/bowls-club

Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club
At rear of White Horse Inn, Main

Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QN

Facebook-
Nuts and Bolts Mobile Motorcycle

  Maintenance Training

Email - motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
Instagram -  nutsandboltsmotorcycle

mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
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This half term Beavers and Cubs have both been
working towards their 'Money Skills' badge.
They've learnt about adverts and their influence,
interest by either 'banking' sweets or eating them if
they did not.
They have decorated buns, worked out the cost and
then sold them to their parents to make a profit,
some seemed quite adept at fleecing parents without
any guidance!
They've also brushed up on skills such as rolling their
neckers, and safely lighting and extinguishing candles,
ready for all the predicted power cuts!
Scouts have been planning activities they wanted to
do this term so leaders can try and put them into
action. The first of which was 'acts of kindness' by
dropping off little treats to thank people in our
community for the good that they do, and show
they're appreciated. They choose, made and
delivered them themselves.

The Scouts have also had a nerf gun night where they
brought nerf guns in to use, some brought extra to
share with anyone who didn't have one. Firstly they
sat down and decided the boundaries and rules of the
night and games. Once that was out of the way they
completed a self built assault course, shot at targets
and finished with a battle with reduced lighting!

mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
mailto:motorcyclemaintenancetraining@gmail.com
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Members and visitors were welcomed by Jo  and Jerusalem
was sung.
Our speaker for the evening was Gina Wright, talk entitled
Hatched matched and dispatched. Gina is a modern celebrant
able to conduct funerals, baby naming ceremonies and
“weddings” .
though as yet not allowed to actually marry two people. She
has participated in some bizarre weddings, a Viking wedding,
one in a nuclear bunker and one were the bride chose to have
her horse to give her away. A very interesting and informative
talk.
Following refreshments Ruth made a plea for members to
make cloth bags for use by people on end of life care.
Val’s craft  afternoon will take place on 16th November.
Xmas party in December, bring your own  plates, cutlery etc.
The competition for a small flower arrangement was won by:
1st Lyn Neil, 2ⁿd Lyn Kennedy, 3rd Val Thompson.
The tea ladies were thanked.

Computer/Laptop Corner Unit in
Beech, dimensions as follows:

1 metre x 1 metre x 140cm high -
76cm at front with shelving top and
bottom and space for a printer etc.

As new - £45.00

Contact:

Mr D Baker, Tel: 01377 202022

1 Church Lane, Hutton



Hutton Cranswick Parish Council
      Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson

      Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,
    Cranswick, YO25 9RA

   Tel; 01377 270058
    e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Tom Holtby
Tel 270393
Lynda Ingham
Tel: 07432 558051
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248

Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893
Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare MBE
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 26 October starting at 7.00pm.  The meeting will be

in the WI Hall. Details will be published on the village notice
boards and website at least 7 days in advance of the meeting.
The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda, the
public and councillors may ask questions or make statements

(limited to 3 minutes per person).
For further information please contact the Parish Clerk.

There are no minutes in this Bulletin.
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Wonderful churches in the East Riding

This is the first occasional article about the many fascinating churches in the East Riding.   St Mary’s church in the
village of Kirkburn dates from the 12th century and has many special features, making it well worth a visit.   It’s
only four miles from Cranswick as the crow flies and by bike is an easy ride on quiet lanes via Southburn.   By car
take the A614 from Driffield towards Bainton and turn right into Kirkburn two miles after the Kelleythorpe
roundabout.

The church is entered through a spectacular doorway in the Romanesque style
with five decorated semicircles above the door.   On entering the nave, you are
immediately struck by the steep open staircase leading up to the belfry.   There
are many other interesting features in the church which are well explained on a
series of paddles provided for visitors.   These include the 12th century decorated
font, the impressive chancel arch and the intricately carved and decorated
chancel screen.  Outside some of the 19th century gravestones have their dates in
Roman numerals, which may present the visitor with an interesting challenge.

The church is open every day from around 9am.

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. If you would like to rent an
allotment of approximately 1/10th of an acre for £15.00 per year,
please fill in an application form and send it to Steve Sanderson,
Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.

An application form is available on the council’s website. When a
plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.
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HUTTON CRANSWICK SRA
Yorkshire Wolds Choir Concert

The SRA is enormously grateful to the Yorkshire Wolds Community Choir and
their conductor Fiona Bone for their sterling fund-raising efforts on behalf of
the SRA. On Saturday 15th October they celebrated their 11th birthday by
hosting a wonderful musical event, performing a wide repertoire with huge
enthusiasm and great musicality. In the second half of the show local
celebrity artiste Dawn Farrell brought to the stage her inimitable blend of
energy, charisma and amazing vocals. Such was the power of her
performance that the SRA Secretary found himself on the dance floor for the
first time since 1990. Our thanks go to Dawn and the choir for giving of their
time and talents, to Janet Foreman for kindly hosting the event and to the
choir for providing a tasty supper. The final figures weren’t yet in as we went
to press, but the concert is expected to have raised over £1500.

A memorable Tennis Season

Members from the tennis section attended the Driffield Tennis League presentation evening on 22nd October in
Beverley to receive their well-deserved accolades after a very successful season. The Men’s B team were
presented with their trophy for winning their respective league this year (unbeaten!).

It was also a successful season for the other tennis teams too. The Mixed team were just edged out on
promotion to Division 1 and the Men’s A team did enough to remain in Division 1 for the 2023 season amongst
some big town clubs in the area.

The tennis section are looking to add
another Mixed team for the 2023
season. If you are interested in playing
or would like to join us at our social
evenings under the floodlights most
Thursdays (weather dependent!) please
get in touch with Will Rogerson on
07854 882053 for more details.

SRA Activities

The sports fields are, of course, well used by local teams, the archers and the drone club, but there are many
other activities taking place on a daily basis,  details of which are available on the SRA section of the  village
website.   https://www.huttoncranswick.com/sports-recreation-association/

For details of these and other sporting activities, please visit the SRA section on the village website, and follow
us on Facebook - search for Hutton Cranswic SRA.

Hall Bookings : The SRA is available most weekends for private functions – children’s parties, christenings,
wakes, birthday parties, meetings at very reasonable rates. If you are interested in making a booking, please
check the SRA Events Diary on the Hutton Cranswick web site
(https://www.huttoncranswick.com/events/category/sra-events/) to see if your proposed date is free.

Further information on booking the hall, including prices and facilities, can be found at
https://www.huttoncranswick.com/sports-recreation-association/sra-hall-booking/.






